
Next steps in the 2025 aged care reform journey

By 2045, the population of 
Australians over 70 is expected 
to reach 5.5 million, necessitating 
more specialised and long-term 
aged care service.

Workforce shortages will likely 
increase and be intensified by the 
shift to a consumer-centric model 
of care which requires workers to 
be more qualified. 

The sector will undergo 
transformation toward increased 
outsourcing to associated service 
providers, fostering a more 
competitive landscape.

The sector will likely face changing 
capital needs, including a shift 
towards greater investment in 
home care.

We expect the ACQSC will 
continue its increasing regulatory 
involvement.

We expect that M&A activity will 
continue to increase, yet this will 
occur amid the limitations imposed 
by a tighter regulatory framework.
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From 1 January 2025, the 
maximum chargeable 
Refundable Accommodation 
Deposit (RAD) without prior 
approval from the 
Independent Hospital and 
Aged Care Pricing Authority 
(IHACPA) increased from 
$550,000 to $750,000. 
This amount will be indexed 
yearly from 1 July 2025, 
in line with changes to the 
Consumer Price Index.

Award wage increases 
commence for many 
aged care workers.

Providers begin new 
registration category 
deeming processes.

Release 2B of the Rules 
expected in late January 
(4-week consultation period).
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Release 3 
of the Rules 
expected in 
early February 
(4-week 
consultation 
period).

Release 4 
of the Rules 
expected in 
early March 
(4-week 
consultation 
period).

Aged Care Act 2024 commences.

Seven strengthened Quality Standards 
to commence.

Support at Home Program commences. 

Expansion of the National Aged Care 
Mandatory Quality Indicator Program which 
will report for the first time between 1 July – 
21 July 2025. This program collects 
information from residential aged care 
services on 11 quality indicators across 
critical areas of care that can affect the health 
and wellbeing of aged care home residents.

Supported Decision-Making commences.

Higher Everyday Living Fee replaces 
Additional Service Fees and Extra Service 
Fees for new residents.

CHSP 2025-27 Extension commences 
and will operate under the new Act.
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